Lake Erie Swimming Board Meeting
Solon Police Station Community Room

April 16, 2012

Present:  Irena Mazi, Jim Stacey, Craig Yaniglos, Diane Finnerty, Frank Campbell, Pam Cook, Eleni Gill, Paige Kelly, Dale Craddock, Chuck Kunsman, Kim Stewart, Julie Bare
Absent:  Tom Stacey, Sarah Tobin, Marilyn Duman, Morgan Cohara, Katie Miller, KJ Stang, Eric Dennis

Guests:  Cindy Sapochetti, George Bare

Meeting was called to order at 7:15 p.m..

There were no conflicts of interest.

Announcements:

1.  Convention heads-up – The dates for convention are September 11-15.  Next month we will be asking for names of people wanting to attend.  There is a priority order for funding.  Anyone interested in going should submit their names.  
2. Thank you from Katherine Kleinert- A thank you letter from Katherine Kleinert was read regarding recent approval for her to spend coach of the year award money on an Ipad to film athletes.  We took a vote by email on this earlier this month.   The coaches have asked that she share her experience in using the Ipad for this purpose and she is agreeable.
Consent Agenda:

1.  Elaine Miller Report (pulled) – Clerical error was reported. We funded $275 in January.  To date we have funded $1034 this year.  We have $3,691 remaining.  
2. Zone Budget (pulled).  Typically chaperone expenses are included in the total zone budget.  We changed the funding to $ 140 per athlete, which should go toward total Zone expense, including chaperone.  There was some confusion about where the money for chaperones would come from.  The history of Zone funding was reviewed.  The team has decreased in size over the years, although per capita expense increased, leading to the decision to cap the funding at $140 per athlete this year.  The $140 per athlete includes all costs incurred at Zones.  
The remainder of the consent agenda was approved.

Action items:

1.  Approval of outside financial review.  Craig met last week with our cpa.  We had a loss of $22,562 for 2011.  Our total assets are $201,068.  National travel accounts for our biggest expense regarding our high loss.  This is our third consecutive year of loss.  Motion to approve financial review passed. 
2. Approval of Volunteer Recognition List – A handout listing volunteers who get gift cards as a thank you in May was passed out.  Meet directors were removed from the list as they do this job for their club.  Zone chaperones were also removed as they get perks along the way at Zones and are going to the meet free of charge.  Each year the committee list will be scrutinized.  If a committee did not meet, members will not receive gift cards.  Gold Champs and LC key workers are the gray areas – meet directors will need to better define.  Based on handout, the list of those receiving gift cards is reduced  by about 20% from last years.  Gift cards will be for $20.  Motion to approve LE Volunteer Recognition list approved.
3. Location for Fall HOD.  Spring HOD is held in conjunction with awards ceremony and the location is wherever is chosen for the award ceremony.  $750 is paid to a team to host the fall HOD and provide hospitality.  There has been an announcement on the website regarding this.  HSC, PA, SHSH and YWRC have all expressed an interest in hosting fall HOD.  PA would likely use the Salem Community Center.  Meet management may be held in conjunction with fall HOD.  If the site is too far away, this may affect attendance for meet management.  In this case, the meet management program would be held on another date at a more centrally located site.  Motion for Shaker Sharks to host Fall 2012 HOD approved.  We do have an extra $400 budgeted if we need to rent extra space for meet management workshop.
4. Waiving of fees and LE rules for AM meet at Spire.  AM will be holding their long course champs at Spire on July 26-29, 2012.  They will bring their own officials.  Frank will make sure the meet is adequately officiated.  Motion to waive sanction fees and LE rules for AM LC champs at Spire passed.  
5. Establish Amount to Pay Quad Chair for 2012.  At the last meeting we voted to pay the Quad chair, but we did not establish the amount.  $200 has been paid to the person doing the entries and taking the applications.  Another $200 has also been paid to whoever goes to the meet itself in an administrative capacity.  Last year 60 athletes attended the meet.  Motion to fund $400 for Quad chair total passed (7 for, 3 opposed).  
6. Establish Amount to Pay Gold Champs Meet Director – Officials are often serving in capacity of meet directors.  $100 a day has been the standard payment for champs for a total of $300 total.  If there are two people serving as meet director, they will share a total of $300.  Some meet directors choose to donate the money back to the LSC and others accept payment.  Motion to pay Gold Champs Meet Director $400 failed.  Motion to pay Gold Champs meet director $300 passed.  
7. Establish Amount to pay LC Champs Meet Director – Motion to pay LC Champs meet director $300 passed.  
8. Establish amount to pay permanent office staff – LEAP wants teams to have a permanent office with a permanent office staff in a commercial building.  The permanent office staff should be a paid position.  We will need to have a policy regarding payment of a permanent office staff for whoever takes over Pam’s position when she leaves.  In most LSCs, permanent help is a major position paid in the $40,000 to $50,000 range.  We are considering paying Pam a small amount to get LEAP points.  Pam says she will donate money back to the LSC.  Workman’s compensation and unemployment need to be in place for the future.  Craig has consulted with our accountant.  He recommends paying Pam $1000 once a year in December.  A W2 form will need to be filled out.  We will need to pay an extra $200 to cover workman’s compensation and unemployment.  Motion to pay Pam $1000 a year passed.
Discussion Items
1.  Policy for use of coach of year award money – The need for a policy for coach of the year award money was discussed.  $400 is awarded to the coach of the year with the money intended to go toward coach education.  Most board members felt that they would like to review requests regarding coach of the year money on a case by case basis.
2. Spring HOD agenda – Julie Bare asked if anyone had items for inclusion on the upcoming HOD agenda.  Julie Knurek says she would like to make a brief announcement regarding the upcoming meet management workshop on September 30.  A flier regarding the workshop will also be available at the meeting.  Julie Knurek would also like Club Incentive Program to be included.  Irena would like to announce the new coach rep.   Pam will need a few minutes for registration.  Tim McNichols will do a brief presentation on the new travel committee.  This committee will look for ways to use our numbers to get better rates on airfare, hotels, car rental, etc..  Safe Sport Athlete Protection will be included as well.  Board members were reminded that they represent the board at the HOD meeting and can therefore not represent their team as a voting delegate.  There is a $100 fine if at least one club delegate is not present at HOD.  The Board of Review cannot vote.  
Strategic Plan Review -   As we head into a new quad with a new board of directors, there will be a new strategic plan.  There are four main goals in our current strategic plan:  1. Athlete performance 2. Volunteer training and recruitment  3.  Growth   4. Community Service.  The entire strategic plan was reviewed.  Pam suggests spotlighting one or two items in each category at a time to focus on as the entire plan is overwhelming.   Julie Knurec says club incentive program was successful.  600 to 1000 kids were serviced.  The programs with the most success had the greatest coach involvement in the program.  Julie would like to get more teams involved next year.  Two reports are still pending.  Pam wants to know if club incentive program can be tied to Deck Pass.  Kids between ten and twelve seem to like Deck Pass.  Craig says he is unsure if we will be able to fund the club incentive program next year – it was initially started in a year in which we had an excess of funds.  Julie Knurek is hoping the program will continue even if we have a smaller amount of money to work with as so many kids are affected.  We do have $5000 budgeted for the fall for this program.  This program does support the strategic plan.  
Reports

1.  Athlete Reps – Katie Miller sent in a note to be read in her absence regarding the athlete Facebook page featuring athletes with Olympic Trial cuts.  So far only three athletes have responded.  Pam says she thinks this is a good start and that once we actually start featuring these athletes, more will come forward.  We will not be featuring them all at once anyway, but will be rotating their profiles on the site.  
2. Coach Reps – Irena says the Regional Coaches Clinic sold out and was the largest clinic yet.  There was   a mix of coaches, including USA coaches, Y coaches and high school coaches.  There was a coach present from Thailand.  13 clubs from our LSC attended and $1560 was paid by the LSC toward their registration .  Not many teams chose to stay overnight.  75% of 50% of a double occupancy room will be refunded to those who turn in receipts.  
3. Senior – no report

4. Age Group – no report, but OW Select camp was discussed.  Applications for the camp have been slow to come in.  Invitations have been sent out.  11 and 12 boys and 15 and over girls are filled.  13 and 14 boys and girls needs to be filled.  

5. Admin – no report

6. Legislation – Finance has submitted legislation concerning travel and there is also legislation concerning new board positions.  There will be five pieces of legislation total and they will need to be copied for HOD.
7. Officials – no report

8. Safety – no report

9. YMCA – Dale says there were 8 Y teams at the coaches’ clinic.  

Old Business

Craig got an email from swimmom.org wanting to advertise on our website.  Craig gave her information regarding this.

New  Business  
Grand Prix or Sectionals can be reimbursed in a given season, but not both.  This is board policy and is updated on the website, but not the handbook.

Swimmers can participate in both Zones and Sectionals.

Next month (May) will be a transitional month in which we turn over materials to new board members.  Julie Bare will investigate whether community room is big enough for this group or whether another site might be a better choice.  Also, be prepared to ask for funding for convention by the May meeting.  

Meeting adjourned at 8:58 p.m..

Respectfully submitted by Kim Stewart.

